
15 April 2021 

ANNVGOGGIN 
5985 LA FRANCE RD 
SANDSTON, VA 23150-6106 

Dear ANN V GOGGIN, 

NATIONAL GUARD BUREAU 

3501 FETCHET AVENUE 

JOINT BASE ANDREWS MD 20762-5157 

I am contacting you, in accordance with the requirements of Section 335 of the 2021 
National Defense Authorization Act provided in Attachment 1. The Air National Guard (ANG) 
sampled,�·oundwatsJ; at the former Byrd Field Air National Quard Base (ANGB), Richmond 
Virginia where ANG activities may have released per- and polyfluroalkyl substances (PFAS). 
Our sampling perfluorooctane sulfonate (PFOS) and perfluorooctanoic acid (PFOA) above the 
notification levels which can be found in Attachment 2. Your agricultural operation is located 
within one mile downgradient of Byrd .Field ANGB. I obtained your name and address from the 
U.S. Department of Agriculture as part of our consultation with them in providing this notice. 

ANG is committed to proactively addressing PFOS/PFOA and follows the federal 
cleanup law, the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act of 
1980 (CERCLA), for all chemicals in our cleanup program. ANG follows the CERCLA process 
to fully investigate a potential release of these chemicals and detennine the appropriate cleanup 
actions based on risk. ANG is first addressing sites that pose the greatest potential risk to human 
health, su.ch as PFOS and PFOA in drinking water. The Byrd Field ANGB will coordinate its 
investigation with the appropriate state regulators and provide opportunities for public 
participation. Byrd Field ANGB will also incorporate any relevant federal or state standards into 
the cleanup process as final cleanup standards as required by federal law. We encourage you to 
visit ANG's Administrative Record (https://ar.afcec-cloud.af.mil/) to learn more about the 
ongoing cleanup actions at Byrd Field ANGB. The ANG will seek your approval prior to 
conducting response activities on your property, including an investigation, if determined 
necessary. 

PFOS and PFOA are part of a larger class of man-made chemicals known as per- and 
polytluoroalkyl substances (PFAS). Scientists are still studying the health effects of exposure to 
PF AS and they are the subject of increasing regulation worldwide. At this time, there are no 
established federal standards for PF AS in groundwater, livestock, food commodities, and 
drinking water, or known federal restrictions for the sale of agricultural products that have been 
irrigated or watered with water containing PF AS. Relevant governrriental information regarding 
the health and safety of the covered PFAS detected, including relevant State standards for PFAS 
in groundwater, livestock, food commodities and drinking water, and any known restrictions for 
sale of agricultural products that have been irrigated or watered with water containing PF AS is 
found in Attachment 3. 










